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17th February 2021 

Dear Parent/Carer

Week beginning 22nd February 2021 – S4-S6 Senior Phase Practical Activities In-School Programme
As always, I hope this letter finds you and your family safe and well.  I am not sure that almost one year ago, we could have ever imagined we would be in this situation today.  I hope you are all managing the challenges that you are facing and that very soon we will be in a much safer world.
As you will be aware, on Tuesday 16th February 2021, the Scottish Government confirmed that schools will re-open to minimal numbers of young people in S4-S6, who require access to specialist resources in school to help them progress their learning in certain subject areas.  The numbers of young people allowed within schools in this blended approach is limited to 5-8% of our school population, which equates to just under 70 S4-S6 pupils at any one time.  This restricted number will ensure the safety of staff and pupils and will ensure that we are able to facilitate 2 metre social distancing in classrooms.
The subjects which will be targeted as a priority in this first blended approach are noted below:
	Art and Design
	Dance
	Drama
	Graphic Communication

	Music
	Music Technology
	Photography
	Practical Cookery

	Practical Electronics
	Woodworking


Please note that not all young people studying these subject areas will be required to attend initially  – for example, some young people may have access to their required instruments at home, or may have already completed the required practical activity.  If however your child is required to attend, they will receive an individual notification from the school to inform them of the times they are expected to attend classes in school.  It is vital that young people do not attend school out with these times as this would compromise the safety of staff and young people.  Our school will also remain open for the children of key workers, who have no other access to childcare, and for identified young people who would benefit from the support of being in the school building.  Young people are not required to wear uniform at this stage, but should all bring a face covering to wear when inside the school building.
The timetable for our senior phase practical activities has been drawn up in consultation with departments and is designed to maximise opportunities to work with senior phase pupils on the required practical elements of their SQA National Qualification course, but also to ensure the safety of pupils and staff.  Young people will be in school for concentrated blocks of time (mornings or afternoons) and the timetable has been designed to ensure that young people would have been in these subject areas for at least 2 of their normal timetabled periods and therefore minimises any loss of time in their other subject areas.  This also safeguards the learning and teaching experience for pupils in S1-S3 as much as possible.  

Senior phase pupils in attendance at school in morning blocks should attend from 8.50 am – 12.25 pm and should return home immediately after this to engage in their afternoon classes.  Those attending for afternoon blocks should attend school in person from 1.05 pm – 3.35/2.45 pm, which will enable them to engage in their morning classes from home, without disruption.  The only exception to this is on a Friday block from 11.35 am – 2.45 pm.  Young people involved in this block should bring a packed lunch with them or we can supply a free school meal as appropriate.  
If senior phase pupils are not engaged in any in-school activities, they should continue to engage in live interactions and to submit the relevant work as they are currently.  This will help us to assess progress and also identify areas for further development, where necessary.
Our online learning provision for all of our young people is vitally important to us and we know from our recent parental and pupil evaluations, you have commented very positively on this.  Where we have had to make amendments to our S1-S3 provision, because of the development of this initial blended approach, we have tried to minimise disruptions as much as possible and will notify any classes affected directly with the new provision they should expect.   
You may also be aware, our senior phase pupils attending school in person and school staff will be eligible to undertake Lateral Flow Device (LFD) Testing at home should they choose to do so.  These can be collected from the school office, following completion of the relevant consents.  Separate information and consents will be shared with you and our young people regarding this.

During these challenging times, please do not hesitate to share these with us if you think that we can support you and your child further.    
	House
	Pupil Support Teacher and House Depute (DHT)

	Arran
	Miss McGugan – gw15mcgugankatie@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Kelly - RKelly@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss McTaggart – gw10mctaggartfiona2@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Thyne - AThyne@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms Gibson – gw15gibsonanna@glow.sch.uk
DHT Ms Cook – KCook@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr Samson – gw17samsonian@glow.sch.uk
DHT Mrs Preston – Apreston@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	All
	Mrs Bertolini – gw10bertoliniloraine@glow.sch.uk
Mrs Ogilvie – gw11morrisonjennife4@glow.sch.uk

	Head Teacher
	Mrs Ayed – headteacher@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


Thank you for your ongoing support.  Take care and stay safe.
Yours sincerely
Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed

Head Teacher
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